
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes:  March 13, 2017

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Jonathan Hebert

Absent: David Patch (illness)

Visitors; None

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:30 PM.

Lynn Jones, AA, discussed with the Selectmen as to which newspapers and the length of time they 
wanted to run the help wanted ad for a new police chief.  They decided to run it in all three Daily Suns, 
the Coos County Democrat, NH Municipal Association, NH Chiefs of Police Association and the 
International Association of Chiefs of Police. They will start with these to see what candidates apply 
and if this doesn’t work out they will expand their search. The ad will be run starting March 15th and 
ending on March 28th.  Selectman Hebert did mention that we need to hire a NH certified police officer
who is used to how rural departments work and hopefully lives in close proximity to Bartlett.  A press 
release for Chief Champlin’s retirement was approved for release.

Lynn Jones, AA, mentioned that Realtor Steven Steiner of Select Real Estate had called about obtaining
a copy of information on home owners and their property. What he is looking for is more than we 
normally do and we have never done this particular report before. Steiner stated that he had contacted 
another town and they do this report at a cost of $50.00.  Jones has checked with NH Municipal 
Association and they stated that if we don’t do this report as a normal rule that we legally don’t have to 
create a special report for him. Selectman Hebert suggested that we check with the town attorney to see
if what we do normally print satisfies our obligation to Steiner’s request. 

Annette Libby, Bartlett Recreation Department Director, met with the Selectmen and requested to go 
into nonpublic session for a personnel issue. Selectman Hebert made a motion at 03:50 PM to enter 
nonpublic session per NH RSA91-A: 3 II (a). Chairman Chandler seconded the motion. Roll call vote 
was unanimous.  Selectman Hebert made a motion at 04:15 PM to end the nonpublic session and to 
seal the minutes. Chairman Chandler seconded the motion. Roll call vote was unanimous.

The Selectmen signed checks, reviewed correspondence and building permits throughout the meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 04:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


